Gakona Junction Village, Inc.

Memorandum
To:
Members of Alaska State Senate and House of Representatives

From:
Alan LeMaster, President

Re:
HB 422 – Tourism Tax/Tax Credit

Date:
April 2, 2010

First let me thank each of you for opening your doors to the members of Alaska’s travel industry earlier in the week as we campaigned for our livelihoods that are so tied to this bill, introduced by Governor Parnell.

We know there are many issues on your plate and you were extremely cordial in allowing us so much time to state our case.

As you consider your final answer to our request, please consider the following.

Two Proposed Plans:

There are at least two plans on the table for your consideration.  One is the Governor’s plan as expressed in HB 422 combining certain changes in the cruise ship tax system and the request of the visitor industry to allow for a corporate tax credit.  The other is the plan expressed in the Senate Bills SB 311 & SB 312, whereby the issue of the Cruise Tax is separated from the Corporate Tax Credit proposed in HB 422 and giving a one year supplemental payment to the marketing program of $5,000,000.
Legislative direction:

Last year when we were in Juneau discussing the Alaska marketing program and looking for a funding mechanism, we were told to go back to the drawing boards and look for a perpetual solution that would be long term, alleviating the need to return year after year seeking funding.  So we did exactly that.  
We considered many options and after a lengthy effort of our industry membership developed and agreed on a system whereby Alaska corporations involved in the tourist industry would have the option to dedicate their corporate tax dollars to the Alaska state’s marketing program to a maximum of $20,000,000 a year.  Those dollars would then be the base for marketing Alaska to the world through their public partnership with the Alaska Travel Industry Association.  
Administration Support:

After several sessions with the Administration they recognized that an additional problem was brewing with the cruise ship companies over what is commonly referred to as the “cruise ship tax”. In an effort to come to resolution, the first move by the Governor was to attend the Cruise convention in Miami where he was able to sit down with the presidents of the major cruise ship companies cruising Alaska.  In those meetings which were, at times a bit contentious, he was able to come to agreement that if he
would reduce (not eliminate) the tax, add marketing dollars to our efforts and use the tax monies collected to enhance the port facilities where they traveled, they would drop the law suit in process, add
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additional ships to their schedules in 2012 restoring much of the over 140,000 passenger loss we have experienced over the last couple of years.
Governor Parnell saw the benefit of both the cruise ship tax issue and the corporate tax contribution issue.  He thus combined them into a single bill providing for that long term solution we all are seeking.  He proposed a comprehensive program and submitted it in the form of HB 422.  

Legislative resistance:

For reasons that I am unable to discern, the Senate Finance Committee has not been able to bring this bill forward for hearing.  In its place, we learned during our Fly-In that two new bulls were introduced splitting the Governor’s bill into SB 311 and SB 312 and allowing for a one time contribution of $5,000,000 to the Marketing Program.  We view this as a short range, stop gap effort and not a real solution to the problem we are seeking in HB 422.
Our recommendation:
Your choice?  

A. You can choose to pass a comprehensive bill (HB 422) using corporate tax credits that allows for a long term solution with adequate funding enabling us to build a sustainable growth program of up to $20,000,000 in exchange for:
i. The cruise industry dropping the litigation now in process
ii. Additional ships in the 2012 schedule adding thousands more visitors to Alaska
iii. Restoring up to 5000 jobs lost in the last two years from reducing visitation by over 140,000 guests.

B. You can choose to support a short range, stop gap solution adding $5,000,000 to our existing budget for one year.   But, this proposal does not provide for sustainable marketing program, making it necessary for us to return to Juneau in 2011 to continue the fight for what you said you were seeking ~ “a perpetual, long term solution to marketing Alaska”.
C. Finally, you can do nothing.  That option can only exacerbate the problem of the continuing reduction of employment in our industry, fewer businesses willing or able to profitably participate in serving the visitors and a major impact on the families depending on tourism, the second largest industry in Alaska, as their primary and/or secondary income.  

Of course, the loss to the city, borough and state revenues will be significant.  This is already being felt through fewer dollars in taxes, fees, permits, and premiums at every level.

Summary:

So here we are at the crossroads and the journey nearing an end with only a couple of weeks left in the session.  We in the industry fully support HB 422 and ask that you consider it carefully; then join us in passing this important legislation.  Our very lives depend on it.
Please consider the options carefully.  Ask questions.  Think hard.  Do the right thing.  Call us if you have concerns.  And finally, help us solve this urgent problem once and for all by passing HB 422 and sending it on to the Senate for their approval.

Sincerely,

L. Alan LeMaster, President
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